## 1993 Northeastern Pa. National Gymanfa Committee

8

A general meeting of the Northeastern Pa. National Gymanfa Committee met at the First Welsh Presbyterian Church in Wilkes-Barre on August 15, 1993, at 2:00 p.m.

Banners are being kept at the Edwardsville Church. One banner has been raised in Public Square and one to be raised at the Ramada.

Jack once again thanked Olin Evans for the great work he is doing in the publicity department. Good coverage in the "Hwyl".

Jack suggested that a cut-down version of our registration form be placed in the local newspapers and to include the Children's Workshop. We will have to pay for these ads and should be run this weekend to encourage more local people.

Hank Cody will keep track of the flags and will see that they get to where needed. Irem Temple advised Jack that the American and Canadian flags will not be available because they will be going to Virginia that weekend. This set of flags was a backup set. We still have a set from the National Gymanfa Ganu Assoc, however, Jack feels we should have another stand-by set. The flag Jack received from the National Gymanfa Ganu Assoc. needs to be cleaned and pressed. Hank will take care of this.

Genetti's will supply tea for the Te Bach after the final session of the Gymanfa Ganu for a \$1.00 per person.

Effie Metcalf volunteered to place the part-singing signs on cardboard.

Banquet tables will hold ten people. A sign is needed for the Banquet table.

Beth Landmesser held up the sign for the Ramada bar which will be called "The Dragon's Lair". This sign was made by Shirley Treivel. Very nice!!!.

Bob Anthony, Treasurer, gave the following report:

To date \$ 113,443.00 Expenses 27,609.00 Balance \$ 85,834.00

Bob stated he needs contracts from all chairmen showing the method of payment for all persons hired. Insurance certificate from the National Gymanfa Ganu Asso. has been received.

Jack stated that the Red Roof hotel reneged on (14) rooms that were promised because of the managerial turnover, however, Jack said the newly refurbished Red Carpet Inn has given us (37) rooms and (31) of these rooms have been filled.

All of the hotels will be on the shuttle service and Jack will go over the shuttle schedule with the hotel people.

Jack received a fax letter from Florida vendor, Don Hughes, stating that he will have to cancel his table in the Market Place.

Dave Martin, Registration, announced that 1,446 people have registered to date.

Meryl Davis, Seminars, needs microphone and signs.

Craig Peters, Program Book, stated advanced copies will be ready by the weekend. The newsletter is now being put together and Craig needs advertising for same. Ben Davis contacted Boscov's for an ad and was advised that special meals will be available for the Gymanfa Ganu weekend. The format for the newsletter will be in the form of "questions and answers". All events will be written up in this newsletter. Craig Peters stated that he will print an article in this newsletter concerning the placques to be dedicated at the Saturday Square Ceremony in memory of Dr. Ellis Roberts. This newsletter will be placed in each registrant's packet.

Thursday morning, Sept. 2nd at 9:00 a.m., at the Court House, the Welsh flag will be raised and the County Commissioners will declare the four days "Welsh Heritage Days".

Jack announced that Rev. Gwyn Walters will not be able to preach at the Sunday church service because of ill health. Rev. Cerwin Davies and Rev. Heddwyd Williams will perform this service. This change was able to be printed in the Program Book.

Beth, Jack and Dan Williams will meet Monday at 11:00 a.m. with Gene Kline to the city people of the activities that will take place this Labor Day weekend. Tuesday Jack and Beth will meet at 11:30 with the Mayor to do same. On Wednesday they will meet at 9:30 a.m. with the County Commissioners and the media to discuss the events taking place this weekend. Jack discussed parking with the Kingston Police Dept for the Armory. There will be (5) special policemen available to handle this parking.

Committee members will meet on Monday, August 30th at 9:30 at the Ramada to deliver ribbons to shop and restaurant personnel and to place posters in windows of same.

Jack announced that the Historical Society Welsh exhibit is now open until after Labor Day. There will be books available to go along with the exhibit. The exhibit will be open Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday from 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m. and from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Saturday. The exhibit will be mentioned in the newsletter.

Next meeting will be held on Sunday, August 22nd and the final meeting on August 29th. Ribbons for committee members will be available then.

Wednesday, Sept. 1st, the registration tables will be set up, "castle installed and Market Place set up.

Thursday, the flag raising ceremony to take place. Jack needs volunteers to unload risers for the concert at Irem Temple.

Friday the chairs for the Armory will be delivered and a group of Boy Scouts will unload, set up the chairs on the floor. Men are needed for the supervision of same. Organ will be delivered today.

Saturday the Dayland sound systems will be set-up.

Mr. Howard Stringer will stay overnight at Genetti's. Channell 44 will hold a press luncheon which will be televised.

Mr. Robin Bowen, harpist, called Beth and stated that he needs someone to pick him up in New York because the harp is too large for the commuter plane.

Folk Music Song Book is ready and will be shipped to the Ramada.

Ben Davis needs a table at Registration to exchange coupons for reserved banquet tickets. Table is needed to sell tickets and refund overpayments. A table is needed to sell hymnals. A table is needed by Edith Hill to sell the t-shirts and sweat-shirts with our logo on them. Beth stated a table is needed for the audio and video tapes. An order form will be available to order these tapes. A \$5.00 deposit is needed to order the video tape. The audio tape will probably cost \$10.00 and the video \$20.00.

Carol Ellis still working on the T-Nant (Welsh water in blue bottle).

Jack will talk to Wilkes-Barre officials about parking for the committee members.

Bernie Walko, official photographer, will take pictures at all major events.

Meeting closed at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Jonathan Secretary